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1. Please provide your views on the proposal, including any objections or 
suggested revisions. 

The Australian Energy Council (the “AEC”) welcomes the opportunity to make a submission 
to the Rule Change Panel (the “RCP”) on the Method used for the assignment of Certified 
Reserve Capacity to Intermittent Generators (“RC_2019_03”).  

The AEC is the industry body representing 22 electricity and downstream natural gas 
businesses operating in the competitive wholesale and retail energy markets. These 
businesses collectively generate the overwhelming majority of electricity in Australia and sell 
gas and electricity to over 10 million homes and businesses.  

RC_2019_03 is a significant change. While the AEC was supportive of the Economic 

Regulation Authority’s (the “ERA”) Rule Change Proposal1, the RCP’s proposed method has 

shifted significantly from the ERA approach that was developed through extensive 

stakeholder consultation. The AEC’s members now have a diversity of views on the RCP’s 

modified Rule Change Proposal and some have raised specific concerns including:  

 

 
1 See Australian Energy Council’s submission on RC_2019_03 




